Ministry of Agriculture, Food Security and Cooperatives Government of the United Republic of Tanzania

Tanzania Agriculture and Food Security Investment Plan (TAFSIP)

TAFSIP Business Meeting Report

A Report on The High Level Business Meeting held on the 10th and 11th November 2011

Pearl Hotel

Dar-es-salaam Tanzania

Table of Contents

1	INTRODUCTION1
2	OBJECTIVES OF THE TAFSIP BUSINESS MEETING
3	THE BUSINESS MEETING METHODOLOGY
4	OPENING OF THE MEETING\2
5 5.1	PRESENTATIONS AND DELIBERATIONS
5.2	Plenary Discussions
6	STATEMENTS OF COMMITMENTS
6.1 6.2	Welcoming Statement by the Minister for Land Zanzibar
6.3	Statements of Commitments and Pledges
6.4	The Agreed Roadmap10
7	CONCLUSION
8	ANNEXTURES
8.1	Annex 1: List of Participants12
8.2	Annex 2: The Business Meeting Programme
8.3	Annex 3: Opening Statements by Dr H Abebe and Prof J. Maghembe
8.4	Annex IV: Presentation and deliberations by plenary session participants
8.5	Annex V: Statements of Commitments made by Govt, Dev. Partners and Stakeholders43
8.6	Annex VI: The Roadmap46
8.7	Annex VII: Closing speech by His excellence's The President of THE United Republic of
Tar	nzania HE Dr. J. M. Kikwete,

1 INTRODUCTION

The TAFSIP business meeting was convened from the 10th to 11th November, 2011 at the Blue Pearl Hotel in Dar es Salaam. The meeting was attended by representatives of key stakeholders from Government Ministries, Agriculture Sector Institutions, Farmers' Organizations, Private Sector Firms and Industry Associations, Civil Society Organizations, Regional Economic Communities (RECs), the African Union Commission (AUC), ReSAKSS/IFPRI and Bilateral and Multilateral Development Partners. The list of participants is attached here to as **Annex I**.

The meeting was co-chaired, first by H.E. Dr Mohammed Gharib Bilal, the Vice President of the United Republic of Tanzania on the 10th of November 2011 and then by H.E. Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete, the President of the United Republic of Tanzania on the 11th of November, 2011. The two days Business Meeting was a major milestone after Compact signing occasion which was held on the 8th of July, 2010 which led to the development of TAFSIP (Tanzania Agricultural and Food Security Investment Plan). TAFSIP is an implementation framework for Tanzania's CAADP Compact that aims to achieve agricultural growth, economic development and household income and food security in the country.

The programme for Business Meeting is attached as Annex II.

2 OBJECTIVES OF THE TAFSIP BUSINESS MEETING

The objectives of the meeting were:

- a) To provide an overview of the CAADP Process in Tanzania and agree on the investment areas as provided in the TAFSIP that will drive the growth of the sector in accordance to the Compact and Technical review recommendations.
- b) To draw stakeholder's commitments and pledges.

3 THE BUSINESS MEETING METHODOLOGY

The meeting adopted a combination of methods as outlined below:

- a) Inspirational Introductory Remarks
- b) A presentation by the MAFC explaining the structure and contents of the TAFSIP document
- c) A presentation on Post Compact signing processes by a NEPAD/NPCA representative highlighting on relevant lessons and experiences from other countries
- d) Presentations of outcomes of the independent review by the leader of a Technical Review Team
- e) Discussions, comments and questions from the audience
- f) Statement of commitments from the government, development partners, private sector and non-state actors in support of TAFSIP.

Whereas items a through e were accomplished in day 1, item f was finalized on day 2 as per proceedings below.

4 OPENING OF THE MEETING

(a) Opening Statement by the Minister for Agriculture Food Security and Cooperatives - Prof. Jumanne A. Maghembe (MP)

Honorable Minister for Agriculture Food Security and Co-operatives made an opening statement which covered the initial processes around CAADP, the importance of agriculture in Tanzania, sector challenges and how the TAFSIP fits in the national development policy framework and in the agriculture sector development strategy. He welcomed and thanked all participants for attending the meeting. The Hon. Minister assured the meeting of the government commitment in implementing the plan in line with CAADP commitment within the existing frameworks. He further stressed the importance of engaging all players in the sector: public sector agencies, private sector firms and associations, bilateral and multilateral donors, non-state actors and most important farmers who are the main players in agriculture development. Statements are attached as **Annex III**

(b) Welcoming remarks by the Director of Africa Union Commission

The Director of African Union Commission/ NEPAD Planning and Coordinating Agency Dr. Garield H. Abebe on behalf of the Commissioner for Rural Economy and Agriculture– Her Excellency Tumusiime Rhoda Peace welcomed all participants to the meeting and congratulated Tanzania for the efforts made to prepare the CAADP Compact and formulation TAFSIP. He gave the background history of the CAADP process and an overview of how the AU embraces the CAADP process and informed that, Tanzania is among leading countries that are accelerating the implementation of CAADP. Furthermore, he praised Tanzania for political stability and her determination to achieve food and nutrition security as well as economic development through envisaged investment areas and that, AU- NEPAD will continue to support Tanzania's programmes and activities.

5 PRESENTATIONS AND DELIBERATIONS

5.1 Presentations

- a) In his presentation, the Permanent Secretary of the Ministry of Agriculture Food Security and Cooperatives, Mr. Mohamed S. Muya presented objectives, structure and contents of TAFSIP. His presentation also covered lessons learned and experiences after the CAADP Compact signing, Overall, he emphasized the key investment areas and called upon stakeholders to note the implementation arrangement and the financial gap of US\$ 2.8 billion
- b) Mr. Martin Bwalya Head of CAADP presented the Post Compact Signing process, experiences and lessons leant at Continental and Regional Level. He highlighted and emphasized the need for the government's commitment and leadership in implementing the program. He reiterated the need and importance of focusing on the strategically selected investment areas and warned on the foreseen challenges in mobilizing resources and finances.

c) Mr. Boaz Blackie Keizire - Head of the Technical Review Team AU-CAADP, presented the outcomes of the Independent Technical Review of the TAFSIP under the Africa Union Commission. He congratulated the cooperation by the CAADP country team and other government officials during the review process and acknowledged the government's contribution and the roles played by different stakeholders including development partners, the private sector and non-state actors throughout the Compact and formulation of the Investment Plan processes. He further explained that, the Plan was so robust and aggressive. He therefore emphasized that, the Plan re-prioritization of interventions was in a positive direction to address positive changes in the sector. He further reiterated that, it would be useful to delineate investments that ought to be implemented within the **short** and **medium** term and deliver quick wins. The team advised Tanzania to identify best practices from the experience of implementing ASDP and ASP and apply them when implementing TAFSIP. Furthermore, the review pointed out that, there is a need to identify the most immediate policy reforms required within the medium term to allow growth in regional trade. Finally, Tanzania was advised to address key issues that will impact of TAFSIP implementation such as the financial gap and improvements needed in donor coordination. The full presentation is attached as Annex IV.

5.2 Plenary Discussions

(a) National Stakeholders Contributions

After the three presentations outlined in section 4.1, representatives of key stakeholders from the private sector, the country's agriculture donors working group, Civil Society organizations and Farmers' Associations commented on the key issues emerging from the presentations as follows:

a) The programme is ambitious. The government should maintain its commitment to implement TAFSIP and in due course draw more commitments from other sector players especially the private sector considering that this is now a liberalized economy where the government roles are out of commercial entities..

- b) Commended on the TAFSIP initiative and reiterated that, the sector constitutes the largest component of the Private Sector in Tanzania.
- c) The Private Sector must shoulder the transformation of agriculture with the Government providing an enabling environment.
- d) The Private sector reaffirms its commitment to this process and will support the initiatives.
- e) It is believed that, this comprehensive approach impact positively towards reducing poverty and there is a need to to measure the results on poverty reduction
- f) Development Partners aim at working together to expand the ASDP in mainland Tanzania and ASP in Zanzibar making them the implementing mechanisms for the TAFSIP. This would include both basket and non-basket funding instruments.
- g) It was recommended that, the seven program areas identified in TAFSIP and the new indicators be included in the ASDP and the ASP.
- h) Development Partners are ready to support Tanzania.
- The government should increase its budget allocation to agriculture up to 10% as per CAADP principle.
- j) Stakeholders are looking forward to the reduction of major barriers in the business environment and improvements to create an enabling environment for agriculture and agri-business development, including various elements of the regulatory framework.
- k) Stakeholders also urged the need to continue the work to improve agriculture statistics and increase the capacity of the country to undertake M&E and policy analysis based on reliable data and statistics.

(b) General Plenary Discussions by all Participants

In support of the TAFSIP

- i. The private sector is on board and willing to cooperate and support the initiative.
- ii. Development partners are committed and willing to support TAFSIP within the ASDP and ASP frameworks.
- Re-emphased that addressing agriculture would address poverty and TAFSIP is well positioned to contribute to this objective.

- iv. TAFSIP is well structured to support earlier initiatives including Kilimo Kwanza, Feed the Future (FtF), SAGCOT, ASDP, ASP etc. all augmenting MKUKUTAII and MKUZAII
- v. TAFSIP is well placed to serve the farming community, especially small-holder and women farmers
- vi. TAFSIP has brought challenges e.g. the apparent financial gap, and we should all collaborate with the government and other stakeholders to resolve them.
- vii. TAFSIP should help to make agriculture become a business endeavor
- viii. Concurred that Irrigation is key to improving productivity
- ix. TAFSIP's focus on improving productivity and commercialization was commended
- x. Commended and emphasized the need for TAFSIP to address challenges in rural development.
- xi. Noted the usefulness of the Presidential Retreat and emphasized on its proper organization so as to yield expected results

Challenges and Issues that need further work

- i. The land issue the need to ensure that smallholder farmers are not sidelined and emphasized proper engagement of farmers in land acquisition and ownership and this process should be clearly defined and outlined.
- ii. There are a number of issues that need constant review in the area of the business regulatory framework that impact on agriculture.
- iii. There is a need to improve Tanzania's agricultural statistics and information management systems, including those required for effective M&E.
- iv. There is a need to strengthen the human resource capacity in the agriculture sector. Due attention ought to be paid towards capacitating agricultural higher learning institutions for sustained quality human resource in the sector.
- v. There is a need to improve and extend coordination during the implementation of the TAFSIP and take on board non-basket funders as elaborated in the TAFSIP document.

- vi. Emphasized the stated focus on a diverse range of the value chain nodes beyond primary production e.g. irrigation should go hand in hand with seeds, fertilizer use and also up-to the marketing and agro-processing levels.
- vii. More articulation is required in order to balance the need for food security vis a viz commercialization, marketing and exports of food products.
- viii. Warned on the fact that our emphasis on irrigation should be cognizant of the fact that there are cases of failures in such schemes where sustainability was not well articulated
- ix.Noted that 60% of the TAFSIPs budget is allocated for productivity and commercialization enhancement, mainly inputs subsidy. Recommended on the need to ensure sustainability and an exit strategy.
- x. The Government should enhance its commitment to implement and oversee agricultural transformation along with prompt disbursement of funds and timely supply of inputs.
- xi. There is a need for the government to ensure proper coordination and monitoring of agriculture subsidies to support this initiative.
- xii. Trade and Agriculture Sectors must be assisted to strengthen linkages because the sectors which are mutually reinforcing especially.
- xiii. Cross sectoral collaboration can be enhanced with information exchange, forums and preparation of integrated projects.
- xiv. Traders should be ensured that, they are well coordinated and empowered to play effective role in connecting the production and market side.

6 STATEMENTS OF COMMITMENTS

6.1 Welcoming Statement by the Minister for Land Zanzibar

In his welcoming remarks, Honorable Mr. A.J. Shamuhuna, the Minister for Land in Zanzibar, on behalf of the Minister for Agriculture and Natural Resource - Mr. Mansoor Y. Himid, recognized the presence of the President of the United Republic of Tanzania, Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete and commended his participation in the meeting, signaling the highest level of support to TAFSIP. He highlighted on the issues discussed on the first day and further explained the intention of the meeting. He thanked all participants for attending the meeting.

6.2 Statement by the H.E. the President of the United Republic of Tanzania

Statements of commitments and pledges was led by the President of the United Republic of Tanzania, Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete after his opening speech (Annex 7) which explained the importance of agriculture in Tanzania, challenges facing the sector, the need of increasing productivity through the use fertilizer, pesticides, herbicides and other forms improved inputs to increase agriculture production. He further emphasized the need for increasing financing in agriculture, improving irrigation, the use of mechanization, improving research, awareness on climate change and crop marketing. He also reaffirmed the country commitments towards sector improvement.

6.3 Statements of Commitments and Pledges

(a) The Government of the United Republic of Tanzania

Statements on behalf of the government were given by the ministers responsible for Finance in both Tanzania Mainland and Tanzania – Zanzibar. In their statements, Hon.

Pereila A. Silima (MP) on behalf of the Minister for Finance, Hon. Mustafa H. Mkullo and (Tanzania Mainland) and Hon. Mwinyihaji Makame, Minister of state President's Office (Zanzibar) made the following commitments:

- a) That both governments commit to increase the budget allocation of the sector to reach 10%;
- b) That, both governments are committed to ensure highest standard of leadership;
- c) Both governments would ensure that, TAFSIP is implemented with full involvement of all stakeholders;
- d) Committed to maintain environmental sustainability through conservation, preparedness and mitigation;
- e) Both governments would ensure that, there is sustainable financial resources for the current and long term food production;
- f) The governments will strengthen engagement of broad- range of all stakeholders (CSO's, PS, NSA, Women farmers and Youth) in the implementation of TAFSIP;
- g) Both governments will continue to review and put in place policy and institutional reforms in support of TAFSIP implementation;
- h) Both governments would ensure that, implementation of TAFSIP meet long term return and that
- i) There is strong coordination and accountability.

The CRDB Bank and also made statements and committed for the continued support for the sector

(b) Bilateral and Multilateral Development /Cooperating Partners

A summary of statements made by representatives of development partner countries, bilateral and multilateral donors is presented as Annex V. All development Partners congratulated Tanzania for the efforts towards the formulation of TAFSIP. Unanimously they are in support of the agriculture sector. Across the statements were testimonies of how they have been providing aid towards supporting different

Government initiatives in accelerating economic growth through agricultural sector development.

The following specific Development Partners/Cooperating partners made commitments in support of TAFSIP:

- USA
- Ireland
- Brazil
- Japan
- World Bank
- DFID
- WFP
- FAO
- European Union
- Switzerland
- IFAD
- ANSAF

A summary of noted points by representatives of various organizations as they pledged commitments is in **Annex V**

6.4 The Agreed Roadmap

The Permanent Secretary presented the Roadmap for November 2011 – June 2012 for the TAFSIP implementation and the audience agreed on it. Road map is attached to the report as **Annex VI**

7 CONCLUSION

In closing the meeting, the AU Commissioner for Rural Economy and Agriculture, Her Excellency Tumusiime Rhoda Peace., stated that, AU appreciated Tanzania for the process that lead to signing of CAADP compact and thanked the development partner's involvement and efforts of the government in spearheading the agricultural sector development, and assured to continue supporting Tanzania in mobilizing resources and , coordination.

The Minister for Agriculture Food Security and Cooperatives Hon Prof. Jumanne A. Magembe, reassured that the smallholder farmers will not be dispossessed of their land. He elaborated the Government strategy is to link Large Scale Producers and Smallholder Farmers using contract farming and out-grower schemes as the mechanism. On the issue of food bans, he re-emphasized the need to balance between food security and trade, highlighting the need to improve trade through structured markets and working towards avoiding smuggling. Finally, he emphasized the need to produce surpluses beyond subsistence needs.

The President of the United Republic of Tanzania thanked all participants for attending the meeting and their commitment in supporting agricultural sector. He assured the meeting on government commitment of allocating at least 10% of annual budget to the agricultural sector. The President insisted that, private sector should take a central role in the implementation of TAFSIP as they are important stakeholders in agricultural development. Furthermore, he pointed out that definitely TAFSIP is a new approach and reassured members that their comments and suggestions will be taken on board as the process proceeds.

8 ANNEXTURES

PHONE/ INSTITUTION S/N NAME POSITION ADDRESS MOBILE E-MAIL FAX P/S to Minister P.O.BOX 238 Abdi Abdalla Min/ Lands 2235516/ aasuweid@yahoo.co 1 Suweid Housing, Water & ZANZIBAR 0777481816 m Energy Abebe Haileabebehg@africa-Director, Rural African Union P.O.BOX 3243 Addis 251117700 2 Gabriel union.org Economy & Agribus, Commission Ababa amringo2009@yahoo 3 Adam B. Mringo CEO P.O.BOX 8739 .co.uk Re- Africa Link (T) DSM Adella A. 4 Ng'atigwa Economist P.O.BOX 9192 2862074 adellahn@yahoo.com 2862077 MAFSC DSM Tanzania Adinan Abdallah Agricultural Extension Agriculture 0688483869 Madawa.adinan@yaho 0717921030 5 Wamala Officer &Livestock P.O.BOX 4030 o.com Transformation DSM affan_om@hotmail.c om/ 024 2230986 a.maalim@zentel.co 6 Affan O. Maalim PS MANR - Zanzibar 023 2614184 P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar m Aileen.ODonovan@d 7 Aileen O'donovan 2602374 2666373 Irish Aid fa,ie Development Specialist Embassy of Ireland 2118531/4 8 Alberta Kinabo Assistant Director President's Office P.O.BOX 2483 2122866 albeki@hotmail.com 2450959 0713508034 DSM P.O.BOX 1980 9 Alex Mambi UDSM 0755268883 022 302210 Student magro@yahoo.com DSM 10 Ali .K. Juma M/ Labour, Zanzibar -255242239604 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 0713 228666 Economic SECRETARY Empowerment & 024223 0042 Co-operative Z'bar National. alimzee@hotmail.co Vice President 024 2232627 11 Ali Aboud Mzee Chamber of m Commerce P.O.BOX 2431 Zanzibar alexbujiku@yahoo.c 12 Ali Bujiku Foreign Service Officer Ministry of Foreign 2111906/12 om Π Affairs P.O.BOX 9000 DSM Allan Joseph Irifap04@yahoo.co.u 13 RUDI 0754 378995 Ngakonda Farmer k P.O.BOX 1476 Iringa almasanja@yahoo.co 14 Aloyce L. Masanja Director General FUBADA 022 2461492/ 022 2461492 m P.O.BOX 9320 DSM 0754 274392 15 Alphonce Maseru Arusha 0717 2771 86 Farmer P.O.BOX 31672 Arusha 16 Amoni Henry Ntevi Chairman Tanz. Youth Agric. 2128267 tanzania@yahoo.com 2180477 P.O.BOX 75696 DSM Foundation 17 Moshi 0762 944263 akanza@yahoo.com 2119146 Anamensa Kanza Farmer P.O.BOX 2117 Moshi

8.1 Annex 1: List of Participants

18	Andrew C. Shirima	Trade Officer	Ministry of Industry and Trade	P.O.BOX 9503 DSM	0713 500532	andrewshirima@yahoo . <u>.co.uk</u>	2865951
19	Andrew E. Temu	Economist	SUA	P.O.BOX 3007 MOROGRO	0754 281797	atemu@dcl-tz.com	2865951
20	Andrew R. Kwayu	Head ICT	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2861533/ 0754280342	Andrew.kwayu@kili mo.go.tz	2862077
21	Anna Mkenga	Farmer	RUDI	P.O.BOX 100 Mbarali, Mbeya	0754 832367	_	024 2234650
22	Antony Chamanga	Senior Economist	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862074/ 0713 833962	Antony.chamanga@kili mo.go.tz	022 2864460
23	Antony Nyarubamba	Principal Agric. Officer – Irrigation	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862064	anyarubamba@yahoo .com	2452179
24	Anuciata P. Njombe	Director of Animal Production & Marketing	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	0754 563922	Njombe_ap@yahoo.c om	
25	Arabia Abdulkadir Othman	Communication Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	242230986	Arabia.abdulkadia@yah oo.com	
26	Audax Rukonge	Executive Secretary	ANSAF	P.O.BOX 6370 DSM	2700679	Ansaftanzania @gmail.com	
27	Augustin Wambo Yamdjeu	CAADP Task Leader	Global donor Platform for Rural Dev.	13732 Hatfied Pretoria 0028 South Africa	+27 124236375		
28	Augustine J. Ngonyani	Per. Assit. To the Vice President	Office of the Vice President	P.O.BOX 5380 DSM	2113857	<u>tinoparangu@hotmail</u> .com	2113856
29	Augustine Ollal	Assistant Commissioner	Ministry of Finance	P.O.BOX 9111 DSM	21204101	aollal@maf.go.tz	
30	Augustion Wambo Yamdjeu	CAADP Task Leader	Global donor Platform for Rural Dev. GTZ	13732 Hatfied Pretoria 0028 South Africa		agutustion.wambo@ donorplatorm.org/	
31	Aysha M. Alawy	Director Planning Policy & Research	M/ of Livestock and Fisheries	P.O.BOX 295 Zanzibar	024 2233320	alawyaysha@hotmail .com	
32	Barney I. S. Laseko	PROG COORDINATIOR	РМО	P.O.BOX 3021 DSM	0754 272540	bislaseko@hotmail.c om	
33	Basili Lihet		Mlozoni Agriculture Control	P.O.BOX 1250, Tanga	0712 640113	Biliholo@yahoo,com	
34	Bernard James	Coordinator - Madale B	Bagamoyo Ushirika Kilimo	P.O.BOX 4374 Bagamoyo	0652 152000	bernard.james64@ya hoo	
35	Betty Mlingi	Consultant		P.O.BOX 7633 DSM	0754603928	bmlingi@yahoo.com	
36	Bileshi Ally Mandege	Marketing Assistant	HIGH COMISSION OF INDIA	P.O.BOX 2684 DSM	26690402/ 0754452661	<u>comm.@hcindiatz.or</u> g	266904350
37	Bingi Susan	Adv. Trade & SLM Eastern & Southern Africa				<u>s.bingi@global-</u> mechanism.org bingisusan@gmail.co <u>m</u>	0272752026
38	Bonda W. Mkinga	СА	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 40044 DSM	0786070429/02 22861344		0222861344
39	Catherine Joseph	Director Policy & Planning	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	2861901	dangat@hotmail.com	2861908

40	Charles Nyamrunda	Permanent Secretary	MLDF	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	2861910	nyamrunda@hotmail. com	2861908
41	Charles R. Mpaka	Legal Officer	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862199	Charlesprosper11@y ahoo.com/	2113857
42	Charles R. Tuhali	Project Coordinator	DASIP	P.O.BOX 11185 Mwanza	01282541121/2	Dasip2006@yahoo.c om	026 2323048
43	Chibole T. Manumbu	Task Force Team Member	Ministry of Industry and Trade	P.O.BOX 9503 DSM	2182842	chibolem@yahoo.co. uk	2771212
44	Chiku A. Abdu	ACCT	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2861344/ 0754 310313	<u>chikuabdu@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	286 1344
45	Chrisantus Kamanga	ECONOMIST	POVERTY AFRICA	P.O.BOX 75932 Morogoro	023 182642 0754939425	71kamanga@yahoo.c	
46	Christopher Wallace S.	Researcher	TAAURA	P.O.BOX 78330 Kibaha	24616015	<u>csiwingwa@yahoo.c</u> om	
47	Cyriavis Ruteganya	Ag. Chief Accountant	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0754 316259		
48	D.J. Malegesi	Technical Advisor	FJS African Starch Dev Co. Ltd	P.O.BOX 34634 DSM	0754 813447	dj.malegesi@yahoo.c om	
49	Daudi Kumbere	ASS. MANGR. REAL SECTOR & MICROFINANCE	BANK OF TZ	P.O.BOX 2939 DSM	0223 3382 0754 278172	dykwimbere@hg.bott z.org	+255 22 2234061
50	David Johns Pwele	Statistician	M/ Communication Science& Technology	P.O.BOX 2645 DSM	2111254/7		
51	David Malima Biswalo	Assist. Director of Planning and Budget	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862078	David.biswalo@kili mo.go.tz	
52	David Nelson Shija	Senior Producer	TBC – TAIFA	P.O.BOX 9191 DSM	0715 672881	<u>dkazumba@gmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	2137583
53	David Nyange	SENIOR AGR. ECONOMIST	USAID	P.O.BOX 9130 DSM	0713 272575	dryange@usaid.gov	
54	David Pallangyo	Director	Trust Digital Productions	P.O.BOX 71141 DSM	0757 960250	pallongyod@yahoo.c om	
55	David Rohrbach	Senior Agriculture Economist	World Bank	P.O.BOX 2054 DSM	2163200	drdirbach@worldban k.org	2669050
56	Davidi Mongi	STUDENT	UDSM	P.O.BOX 350 DSM	652275535	david@yahoo.com	
57	Derick A. Moshi	SENIOR ECONOMIST	TZ INVESTMENT BANK	P.O.BOX 9373 DSM	22 2411101/9	Derrick.moshi@tib.c om.tz	+255 22 2411121
58	Dickson Joseph	Farmer	Tanga	P.O.BOX 12617 Tanga	0773 331120		
59	Dickson Rama	Promotor (Kilimo Kwanza)	Jukwaa la Kilimo Kwanza	DSM	0784 661631	<u>contractbureau@yah</u> <u>oo.co.uk</u>	2450881
60	Didas Clemence	Task Force	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM			
61	Doreen J. Mwanri	Principal Cooperative Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	286353	nellyi@hotmail.com	

62	Dr Hubert Rwehumbiza	Director	CDP – EA LTD	P.O.BOX 2359 DSM	754483753	cdpealtd@yahoo.com	
63	Dr Khalid Salum Mohamed	PRINCIPAL SECRETARY	VICE PRESIDENT	P.O.BOX 239, Zanzibar	024 2230808 0777488330	<u>khasausak@yahoo.co</u> <u>m.uk</u>	024 2233100
64	Dr Mwajuma Juma	IFAD Country Officer	IFAD		0754536630	<u>m.juma@ifad.org</u>	
65	Dr. A.K. Kashuliza	Executive Secretary (ES)	National Econ. Empowerment council	P.O.BOX 1734 DSM	2125596	kashuliza@hotmail.co m2125596	
66	Dr. Abdullah H. MaKame	Assistant Director	MAAC	P.O.BOX 9280 DSM	0787 288882	Abdullah.makeme@ gmaiil.com	
67	Dr. Bakari S. Asseid	DEPUTY PRINCIPAL SECRETARY	MIN. OF AGRI & NATURAL RESOURCES	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	0777 427047	Bakari.asseid@redco lobus.org	
68	Dr. Constantine M. Shayo	Ag. Director of Environment	Vice President's Office	P.O.BOX 5380 DSM	2118416	<u>cmshayo@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	22116600
69	Dr. Daniel Y.K. Ngowi	Economic Mgt Consultant	ESRF Associate	P.O.BOX 8943 DSM	0769 797979	Eelyngowi02@yahoo .com	22112860
70	Dr. Fiemin Mizambwa	CEO	Agricultural Seed Agency (ASA)	P.O.BOX 364 Morogoro	0232600109	Firm.mizambwa@g mail.com	026 2322848
71	Dr. Godwin D. Ndossi	Managing Director	Tanzania. Food and Nutrition Centre	P.O.BOX 977 DSM	2118137/9	<u>Gndossi2@yahoo.co.</u> <u>uk</u>	
72	Dr. Janet Edeme	Ag. Head, Rural Econ. Division	African Union Commission	P.O.BOX 3245 Addis Ababa	251-11- 5517700	EdeneJ@african- union.org	
73	Dr. Khalid Salum Mohamed	Principal Secretary	2nd Vice President's Office	P.O.BOX 239 Zanzibar	024 2230808	<u>khasamak@yahoo.co</u> <u>.uk</u>	
74	Dr. Nicholas E. Nyange	Ag. Director of Res. Coordination & Promtion	COSTECH	P.O.BOX 4302 DSM	2700752	mnyabnga@costech. or.tz	2184081
75	Dr. Omar Ali Amir	Deputy Principal Secretary	Ministry of Livestock. and Fisheries	P.O.BOX 295 Zanzibar	024 2233320	domakando@yahoo.c om	
76	Dr. Omar D. Shajak	Principal Secretary	1st Vice President Office	P.O.BOX 2808 Zanzibar	024 2234843	odshajak@hotmail.co m	
77	Dr. Shaaban Mwinjaka	Deputy Permanent Secretary	Ministry of Industry and Trade	P.O.BOX 9503 DSM	2127884	dps@mit.go.tz	
78	Dr. Shisauya B. Meena	Director, Research, Training & Extension	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	2863361/ 0754828710	<u>meenasbn@gmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	2861908
79	Dr.Juma Akil	DPP	MANR – Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	024 2234650/ 0777 417929	j <u>uma.ckid@gmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	024 2234650
80	E.M. Achayo	Director of Planning and Planning	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862074	dpp@kilimo.go.tz	
81	Earnan Ocleirigh	SENIOR POLICY ADVISOR	OECD - Dev. Co-operation DIRECTORATE			Earnan.ocleirigh@oe cd.org	
82	Eben-Ezery Mende	Journalist/Reporter	Jambo Leo	P.O.BOX 3209 DSM	0783 977600	mendemyself@yahoo .com	2862077
83	Edine.E. Mangesho	Deputy permanent Secretary	MIN. OF LABOUR & EMPLOYMENT	P.O.BOX 1422 DSM	22- 2123994/ 0754351949	edinemangeshoe@ya hoo.com	

84	Emma Isinika	A-WG Coordinator	FAO	P.O.BOX 2 DSM	2664559	Emma.isinika@fao.o rg	2113838
85	Emmanuel J. Ngowi	Farmer	Moshi	P.O.BOX 7760 MOSHI	0715-123487	_	
86	Emmanuel Zacharia	Municipal Agricultural Officer	MUSOMA MUNICIPAL COUNCIL	P.O.BOX 124 MUSOMA	0713-362525	Abbyzb2000@aol.co m	
87	Eng, Elizabeth N. Nkini	Task Force Team Member	MoW	P.O.BOX 9153 DSM	2450244	elizasally@yahoo.co m	
88	Eng. G.M. Kalinga	AD –Irrigation	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	754832484	<u>gabbykalinga@gmail</u> .com	
89	Eng. Mark Lyimo	Ag. Director MECH	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862003	<u>mark.lyimo@gmail.c</u> om	2861930
90	Eng. Rababu N. Mtunze	AD – MECH	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862003/ 078468715	ngoma@yahoo.com	2862003
91	Eng. Raphael L. Daluti	Director Irrigation & Tech. Serv. Div.	MAFSC	9192 DSM	2865426	dalutir@yahoo.com	2862003
92	Enric Straviselli	Head Of Cooperation	E.U	P.O.BOX 9514 DSM		_	
93	Esther Frenk	RESEACHER	TENGERU INSTITUTE	P.O.BOX 25444 ARUSHA	22575017/ 0715613470	estherf@tengeru.com	
94	Estherine Fotabong	Director, Programme Implementation	NEPAD Agency	1234, Halway house Midrand South Africa	+27 564 3600	Esthernief@nepad.or g	
95	Evarest Ottaru	Cameraman	ITV	P.O.BOX 4374 DSM	2775916	Ottarv1963@yahoo.c om	
96	Evelina Nziku	TAFITI	IRA – COLLEGE	P.O.BOX 380 Makambako	0717- 593217	evelina@yahoo.com	
97	Evers Guy	Chief African Service, Investment Center	FAO - ROME	c/o FAO Rep. P.O.BOX box 2 DSM		_	
98	Falme Chonjo	Farmer	Arusha	P.O.BOX 7618 Arusha	0754 599043	_	
99	Fatuma Kitima	Journalist	Zanzibar Leo		0654 399232	fetkitima@gmailco m	024 33596
100	Fatuma Omary	PERSONAL SECRETARY	MAFSC - ASDP	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2661344/ 0655502668	asdp@kilimo.go.tz	2861344
101	Faustine K. Masaga	Chief Standards Officer	Tanzania Bureau of Standards	P.O.BOX 9524 DSM	2450258	<u>fmasanga@yahoo.co.</u> <u>uk</u>	2864460
102	Felix G.N. Mosha	Chairman	Confederation of Tanz. Industries		2136728	Felex.mosha@cti.co.t z/	
103	Festo Maro	Research Officer	Economic & Social Research Foundation	P.O.BOX 31226 DSM	2760260	marofesto@gmail.co m	
104	Fotabong Estherine	Director Programme Implementation	NEPAD AGENCY	1234, Halway house midrand south africa	27835632248	estherinef@nepad.or g	
105	Frank B. Mgunda	O/Asst	Ministry of Agriculture	P.O.BOX 40044 DSM	2861344	<u>2008-02-</u> 00035@udsm.ac.tz	2180190

106	Frank S. Bahati	Journalist	TBC1	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0652 92229	<u>simbahati@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
107	Frank S. Urio	Director General	Tanzania Tobacco Board	P.O.BOX 227 Morogoro	0232604517	frankgurio@yahoo.c o.uk	
108	Frank Wandiba	STUDENT	UDSM	P.O.BOX 35091 DSM	0787 360909	Fwandiba79@yahoo. com	
109	Fred Muhuku						28613191
110	Fungayi Simbi	Reg. CAADP Coordnator	FANRPAN	PB OX 2087 SILVERTON 0127	27128042966	fsimbi@fanrpan.org	1-202-473-8229
111	Gabriel A. Saelie	DPP	Ministry of Water	P.O.BOX 9153 DSM	2451479/80	gsaelie@yahoo.co.uk	2865312
112	Gabriel Kichogo	Farmer	Mviwata	Morogoro	0715 858732	chimkogk@yahoo.co m	023 2756773
113	Gabriel Migire	Director of Policy & Planning	Ministry of Transport	P.O.BOX 9144 DSM	2114425	gmifire@yahoo.co.uk	2116032
114	Gaudence	Information Technology	LITI	P.O.BOX 1320 Morogoro	22180541/ 0783203130	Gans@yahoo.com	
115	Gaudence Anselm	PRO	MOFACU	P.O.BOX 1320 Morogoro	2112002/ 0712000935	gana@yahoo.com	
116	George Killave	Farmer	Iringa	P.O.BOX 11910 Iringa	0754434125\	_	
119	George Lucas	Researcher	SUA	P.O.BOX 130 Morogoro	0715 155755	glucas@yahoo.com	026 2350300
120	Gerald Saso	RESEARCH ASSISTANT	ESRF		0718 174249	geradfoder@yahoo.c om	
121	Getrude L. Shenge	Economist	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2180192	gshange@yahoo.com	2862077
122	GHarrieth Mandar	Journalist	New Habari Corporation	P.O.BOX 78258 DSM	2461459	hariethkiwale@yaho o.com	
123	Gilliard Mushi	TFC Manager	TFC Morogoro	P.O.BOX 32205 DSM	024 56756	nickotz2000@yahoo. com	
124	Gradice S. Sigera	Journalist	Idara ya Maelezo	P.O.BOX 2000 DSM		<u>Gradiy's@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
125	Grayson Mmbwambo	Farmer	Tanga	P.O.BOX 9535 Tanga	0713 297829		
126	Gungu M. Kibavu	ECONOMIST	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0754 313961	gnibavu@yahoo.com .uk	222862077
127	Habibu Omary Mhezi	Executive Secretary	SCCUT	P.O.BOX 20640 DSM	2180529	Sccult1992@yahoo.c om	
128	Haika Msuya	Reporter	RFA		0714 873191	andersonhaika@yaho o.com	
129	Haji H. Saleh	Director of Agric. Research	Min. of Agric & Nat. Research Z'bar	P.O.BOX 3451 Zanzibar	777424374	Hajisaleh76@yahoo. co.uk	024 2232201
130	Hassan Wakasuvi	CHAIRMAN	TANZANIA FEDERATION OF COOPERATIVE	P.O.BOX 2567 DSM	2184084/1	hassanwakusuvi@ya hoo.com	2184084

131	Hassan.M. Saidy	CONSULTANT	NMG	P.O.BOX 1526 DSM	0715 636423	gassansaidykajogn@yah oo.com	
132	Hidaya Omary	Information Officer II	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2861319	ladyhidaya@gmail.c om	
133	Hilda Kuweta	Farmer	RUDI	P.O.BOX 454 Ifakara	0787 623013	-	
134	Homma Minovu	SENIOR REPRESENTATIVE	ЛСА	P.O.BOX 9450 DSM	0984 220903	Howama.minoru@jic a.go.jp	
135	Hon. Prof. Jumanne Magembe	MINISTER MAFSC					
136	Hon Dr Mwinyihaji Makame	MIN. OF STATE PRESIDENT'S OFF.ZANZIBAR	P.O.BOX 2244 ZANZIBAR		777475622	smzikulu@cats- net.com	22233722
137	Ian Randall	CONSULTANT	USAID	31Norway St,Brighton, UK	4.4792E+11	<u>ian@wasafiriconsulti</u> ng.com	
138	Ibrahimu M. Hape	Regional Executive Director	FJS African Starch Dev. Co. Ltd	P.O.BOX 34634 DSM	0786 450802	<u>hapeibra@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
139	Inaunga Baruani	Task Force Team Member	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	655836737	<u>inaungab@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
140	Isaac Dallushi	VICEPRESIDENT	T.C.C.I.A	P.O.BOX 9713 DSM	0713 615434	<u>isaacdallushi@yahoo</u> .com	
141	Isaac Joseph Kessy	Managing Director	Heritage Farm	P.O.BOX 55967 DSM	2451433 / 0767 462191	neisashe@yahoo.com	
142	Issack Msanifu Wannah	Farmer	Bonge Farm	P.O.BOX 25678 Morogoro	0754 316890	wannahbrosyahoo.co m	
143	Issack Magila	Farmer	Mwanza	P.O.BOX 2612 Mwanza	0784 611759	issmagi@yahoo.com	
144	J. Lazaro	RESEARCHER	SUA	P.O.BOX 3042 MOROGORO	0655 -368013	jalalazaro@hotmail.c om	
145	Jackson Macha	Farmer	Moshi	P.O.BOX 1479 Moshi	0784 437234	<u>machaj@hotmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	
146	Jacqueline Mbuya	Principal Economist	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM		jfranto@yahoo.com	
147	James John	PR ASST	TPSF	P.O.BOX 1854 DSM	022 286861/ 0718 818123	j <u>amesjohn@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
148	James M. Teri	Chief Executive Director	TaCRI	P.O.BOX 3004, Moshi	027 2756759	James.teri@tacri.org	
149	James Mhagama	MANAGER CONTRACTS & MARKETING	SWISPORT TANZANIA LTD	P.O.BOX 18043 DSM	2844610/ 0754271232	james.mhagama@swissp ort.co.tz	2844343
150	James Ngwira	PE	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862078/ 0755 756131	Macklay- james01@lire.com	
151	Janet Bitegeko	Executive Director	AGRICULTURAL COUNCIL OF TZ	P.O.BOX 14130 DSM	2124851/ 0754305985	jbiegeko@actanzania .org	2128032
152	Jeff Ahil	DIRECTOR FOR POLICY	USAID - WASHINGTON			_	

153	Joel A. Kalagho	Advisor - Private Sector	Swiss Cooperation Office- Swiss Embassy	P.O.BOX 23371 DSM	2666220	Joel.kalaghno@sdc.n et	
154	John Haule	RESEARCHER	SUA	P.O.BOX 8674 Morogoro	022 - 867871/ 0784 282831	John hauve@yahoo.com	
155	John M. Seni	RETIRED OFFICER (GM SHIRECU)		P.O.BOX 34445 DSM	0784 334938	-	
156	John Samwel	AFISA USHIRIKA	IRINGA DISTRICT COUNCIL	P.O.BOX 714 IRINGA	0784 023838	jsamwel@yahoo.com	
157	John Sebweche	Farmer	Tanga	P.O.BOX 3221 Tanga	0719 463308	-	
158	Johnstone Y. Nyasisaba	Senior Economist	Min. of Labour & Employment	P.O.BOX 1422 DSM	0786666541/ 0754425208	_	023 602604691
159	Joseph Lazaro	RESERCHER	UDSM	P.O.BOX 40973 DSM	2723536/ 0754 368013	Mkome2003@yahoo. co.uk	2723536
160	Joseph Mpangala	Journalist	STAR TV	P.O.BOX 6404 DSM	0713 168889	josephmpangala@ya hoo.com	
161	Joseph Peter Ogonga	Director of Planning & Operations	NFRA	P.O.BOX 5384 DSM	2864069	Peter_ogonga@yaho o.co.uk	
162	Josibert .J. Rubona	Asst. Director M &T	MIN.OF HEALTH & SOCIAL WELFARE	P.O.BOX 9083 DSM	782381449	jrubona@yahoo.com	
163	Joyce Mvuna	Ag. Director Crop Development	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0754 929022	Jmvuna2808@yahoo. com	
164	Joyce K. Mwakisyala	DIRECTOR POLICY & PLANNING	MIN OF EAC	P.O.BOX 9280 DSM	754392188	jorwakisyalameec@g o.tz	
165	Julius Wambura	CHIEF OPERATING OFFICER	FRABHO ENTERPRISES LTD	P.O.BOX 22557 DSM	0 22 2771213 /0784 411818	frabho@yahoo.com	+255-22- 2771212
166	Juma Ali Juma	Deputy Principal Secretary	MANR – Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	0777 414574	jalsaacely@yahoo.co m	024-2234609
167	Juma Kasambala	Farmer	Rukwa	P.O.BOX 4013 Rukwa	0713 604300	_	
168	Juma Seluman Kagere	Treasurer	Tanzania Women's Bank Ltd	P.O.BOX 72604 DSM	2126387	kagere@womensban k.co.tz	2450881
169	Jumanne A. Sagini	Deputy Permanent Secretary	Prime Minister's Office TAMISEMI	P.O.BOX 1923 Dodoma	262321607	jasagim@pmoralg.go .tz	023 2600239
170	Justin Morgan	Incoming Chairman	ANSAF	P.O.BOX 1062 DSM	0772 600205	jmorgan@oxfom.org. <u>uk</u>	
171	Juvenal Riziki Kisanga	Senior Programme Officer	UN- WFP	P.O.BOX 77778 DSM	2197300	Juvenal.kisanga@wf p.org	2864460
172	Kaizire Boaz Blackie	CAADP Technical Advisor	African Union Commission	P.O.BOX 3243 Addis Ababa, Ethiopia	+251115 526373	keizireB@afirca_uni on.org	
173	Kajitanus Q. Qsewe	AD- Aquaculture Dept.	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	2860472	kajitanusosewe@yah oo.com	2700318
174	Kelvin L. Moshi	Director	Trust Digital Productions	P.O.BOX 71141 DSM	0754 265576	trustdigital2007@yah oo.com	

175	Kanasia Wilson Malisa	Economist	Ministry of Foreign affairs	P.O.BOX 9000 DSM	0717 618897	<u>kanasia2004@yahoo.</u> <u>co.uk</u>	
176	Karen Brooks	Sector Manager - Agriculture.	World Bank		1-202- 473- 0420	KBROKS@WORLD BANK.ORG	
177	Karim Mtambo	Director of Food Security	MAFCS	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2863968	Kmtambo04@yahoo. com	
178	Keneth Kaganga	ECONOMIST	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192,dsm	756026365	<u>ickaganga@yahoo.co</u> <u>.uk</u>	
179	Khalfan Masoud Saleh	Programme Coordinator MNARF	Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	0 <mark>242233596</mark>	<u>khalfansaleh@yahoo.</u> <u>com</u>	023 2604401
180	Khalfan Said	Journalist	THE GURDIAN LTD	P.O.BOX 31042, DSM	02222700735 0653 813033	Khalfans2002@yaho o.com	
181	Kikokotha H. Kiwanga	Executive Director	SUKI Initiatives for Social & Economic Dev.	P.O.BOX 111 Morogoro	0765-897271	kikokiwanga@gmail. <u>com</u>	028 2541123
182	Lameck P. Kikoka	Director	RUDI	P.O.BOX 78741 DSM	22601873	<u>lpkikoka@yahoo</u> <u>rudi@yahoo.com</u>	2601874
183	Laurance N. Kaburire	Programme Officer	MVIWATA	P.O.BOX 3220 Morogoro	023 2614184	<u>info@mviwata.org</u> /kaburirelaurant@yah oo.co.uk	
184	Lazaro W. Kitandu	Principal Agric. Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 54802 DSM	0754673154	<u>lazkitandu@hotmail.</u> <u>com</u>	
185	Lilian L. Mapfa	Director for Administration & Human Resources	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862073	llmapfa@yahoo.com	2865426
186	Magdalene N.E. Mkocha	Task Force	TCCIA	P.O.BOX 9713 DSM	2119436	mkocha@tccia.com	
187	Margreth Ndaba	Task Force	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM			
188	Makame Mb. Abdulrahman	Chief Planning Officer	Ministry of Agric. Nat. Resources	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	777506585	Makame77@yahoo.c om	
189	Malema Nyanda	Principal Economist	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862074/ 0784447152	Mnyanda2002@yaho o.com	2864460
190	Manase Mjema	Camera Person	Mliman TV	P.O.BOX 4067 DSM	0717 997097	<u>mancmjema@yahoo.</u> <u>com</u>	
191	Mansur M. Kassim	Director	Depart Food Security Min. of Agriculture	P.O.BOX 3351 Zanzibar	0777 277747	<u>almansurat@yahoo.c</u> <u>om</u>	
192	Mariam Songoro Mzungu	Camera Journalist	Star TV	P.O.BOX 6404 DSM	0715 773801	_	
193	Mark Lyimo	Ag DIR Mech	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	022-2862003 0754 586451	Mark.lyimo@gmmil. <u>com</u>	+255
194	Markimilan Patrick	Journalist	Sibuka Radio FM	P.O.BOX 75700 DSM	652275535	Mackkimilanyahoo.c om	
195	Martin Bwalya	Head, CAADP	NEPAD Agency	1234, Halfway House	27-11- 2563641	bwalyam@nepad.org	
196	Marwa Mtalai	Regional Operation Director FJs Co. Ltd.	FJs African Starch Dev. Co. Ltd	P.O.BOX 34634 DSM	0884 939254	smtalai@yahoo.com/	

197	Mary H. Lutkamu	Assistant Director	DRD – MAFC	P.O.BOX 2066 DSM	2865319	<u>mhlutkamu@gmail.c</u> om	
198	Marystella B. Mtalo	Principal Agric. Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2865950	<u>mmtalo@yahoo.co.u</u> <u>k</u>	
199	Mathew M. Kombe	Director General	Sugar Board of Tanzania	P.O.BOX 4355 DSM	2111523	sbt@iwayafrice.com	
200	Mayasa Hamed Ali	Officer In-charge	MIN. of Livestock. and Fisheries	P.O.BOX 136, Wete, Pemba Zanzibar	024 2454253	<u>hudaitha@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	024 2452850
201	Mberik Rashid Said	Director of Agric. Zanzibar	Ministry of Agric. Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	0777 424578	Kueuznz07@hotmail .com	
202	Mbufu Kassim	Task Force	MIT	P.O.BOX 9503 DSM	0754656829 /0717402905	Mbufu2004@yahoo. com.uk	024 2238512
203	Medard Akonaay	Journalist	HOJA News Paper	P.O.BOX 10762 DSM	0784 625415	ahokaay@yahoo.com	
204	Mercy Tembon	AG. DIRECTOR WORK BANK	WORLD BANK	P.O.BOX 2054 DSM	222163200	<u>mtembon@worldban</u> <u>k.org</u>	
205	Mgunda Frank	O/ASST	MIN. AGRIC & COOPERATIVE	P.O.BOX 40044 DSM	255 22 2061344/ 0754276544	<u>200-8-02-</u> 00035@udsm.al.tz	+255 22 2061344
206	Michael Mhoja	Mkulima	Chama cha Wakulima – Mwanza	P.O.BOX 36523 Mwanza	0714 297567		
206	Minoru Homma	Senior Representative	JICA	P.O.BOX 94501 DSM	0754 220903	Hamma.minoru@jica .go.jp	2602362
207	Mmbaga T.M	P/A for Minister of Agriculture	Ministry of Agriculture	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862065	tmmbaga@gmail.co m	2451479
208	Mohamed Muya	Permanent Secretary	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM			
209	Mohamed Aboud Mohamed	MINISTER- ZANZIBAR	Second Vice President's Office	P.O.BOX 239 Zanzibar	255 24 2233100/ 0777411667	aboudwara@hotmail. com.uk	255-24-2233100
210	Mohamed Khamis Rashid	Director	Kizimbani Agric. Training Inst.	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	775046831	Mkrmo63@hotmail.c	
211	Mohammed Amour Haji	Farmer	Morogoro	P.O.BOX 2920 Morogoro	0712 084297		
212	Mr Bileshi Ally Madenge	Marketing Assistant	High Commission of India	P.O.BOX 2684 DSM	2669040-2	<u>comm.@hcindiatz.or</u> g	2667286
213	Mr Tahir M.K. Abdallah	DEPUTYPRINCIPAL SECRETARY	MIN. OF LANDS HOUSING WATER ENERGY	P.O.BOX 238 Zanzibar	024 2235812/ 0713 527161	deputymuna@zanlin k.com	
214	Mr. Henry A. Mabumo	Journalist	ITV	P.O.BOX 4374 DSM	222775916	Mabumoh21@yahoo. com	
215	Mr. Peniel M. Lyimo	PS	Prime Ministers Officer	3021 DSM	22135076	ps@pmo.go.tz	-13472
216	Mukara Mugini	Principal Agriculture Officer	PMO – RALG	P.O.BOX 1923 DODOMA	026 2323048	Mukara2002@gmail. com	262323048
217	Mwajuma Kitambulio	Colleges	Sokoine University	P.O.BOX 9112 Morogoro	0718009868	<u>mwajumaktmbl@yah</u> oo.com	024 2234650
218	Mwanaidi Ali Khatibu	Task Force	MANR	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	0713 245318	<u>mwanaidi@yahoo.co.</u> <u>uk</u>	02.2201000

219	Mwanaidi Mlolwa	Ag. Director of Fisheries	Fisheries Development Division	P.O.BOX 2462 DSM	2860470	<u>m&mlolwa@yahoo.c</u> om	2861908
220	Mwanaisha Ramadhan Kondo	Marketing Officer	MANR – Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	024 2234650	<u>Mwanaisha05@yaho</u> o.com	
221	Mwenyekheri. M. Ndimbo	Assistant Director Officer (POLICY)	Ministry Of Water	P.O.BOX 9153 DSM	0754 570738	mdimbo@yahoo.com	
222	Mwanajuma Majid Abdullah	DC Chakechake	POCRC	P.O.BOX 200 Chake Chake Pemba	024 2452021	<u>Mwana.majid@yaho</u> <u>o.com</u>	
223	Nasra Abdallah	Reporter	Tanzania – Daima	P.O.BOX 15261 DSM	0713 062281	<u>mshinwa80@yahoo.c</u> om	
224	Nasser Kigwangallah	Senior Journalist	Business Review	P.O.BOX 77632 DSM	0713 630190	<u>kigwa_n@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
225	Nicomed Bohay	Manager Agric Business	CRDB Bank PLC	P.O.BOX 268 DSM	2111948	nbohay@crdbbank.c om	21366726
226	Nsanugwanko Theopister	Journalist	TSN Habari Leo	P.O.BOX 71834 DSM	0754/ 0655 83399	thepistansanzu@yaho o.com	
227	Omari Wafundi A.		Vice President's Office	DSM	0713 535979	<u>wafundio@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
228	Ombaeli O. Lemweli	AD-NFSD	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2865950/1	lemweli@yahoo.com	2865951
229	Peister Mike	HWs IPE/PD1 - Africa	OECD			MIKE.PEISTER@O ECD.ORG	
230	Peter A. Abdallah	Journalist	Wapo Radio	Kurasini	0712 164636	peterabdallah42@yah oo.com	
231	Pilly Kumchaya	Journalist	Mlimani TV	P.O.BOX 4067 DSM	0715 183147	_	
232	Pingu R.S.Korongo	Ag. DPP	Ministry of Natural Res. & Tourism	P.O.BOX 9274 DSM	2864241	<u>pkorongo@yahoo.co</u> <u>m</u>	
233	Primus Kimaryo	Director of Coffee Quality & Promotion	Tanzania Coffee Board	P.O.BOX 732 Moshi	027 2752324	Primus.kimaryo@coffee board.or.tz	2130598
234	Pro. Bindantunguka P.M. Tiisekwa	Dean of Faculty of Agriculture	SUA	P.O.BOX 3001 MOROGORO	0232603511- 4/	tiisekwa@suanet.ac.t Z. fao@suanet.ac.tz	232604649
235	Prof. G. Monela	Vice Chancellor	SUA	P.O.BOX 3001 Morogoro	023 2603511-4	foa@suanet.actz, tiisekwa@suanetac.t Z	
236	Prof. Bruno J. Ndunguru	Executive Director	Tea Research Institute of TZ	P.O.BOX 2177 DSM	2122033	trit@bol.co,tz	
237	Prof. Prorate Murondo	Senior Economist	Prime Minister's Office	P.O.BOX 70149 DSM	22172623	myonenture@hotmail .com	2116990
238	Prosper U. Makundi	Principal Agric. Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2862064	makundi.prospeu99 @gmail.com	2116713
239	Ramadhan A. Ramadhan	Director	Dept. of Irrigation - ZNZ		024 2330986	aseidr@yahoo.com	024 2454633
240	Ramadhani Ukweju	Farmer	Tanga	P.O.BOX 66781 Tanga	0776 200515	_	

241	Raymond Mbilinyi	Executive Director	Tanzania Investment Centre	P.O.BOX 908 DSM	0754 260406	rmbilinyi@tic.co.tz	
242	Raymond Samson	Mkulima	Pwani	P.O.BOX 17 Pwani	0715 893320	mondsamson@yahoo .com	
243	Rebecca J. Mawishi	Senior Agric. Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2865642/ 0754216240	rebecamawishe@yah oo.com	
244	Revelian S. Ngaiza	Economist	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2864460	_	2864069
245	Revocatus Makaranga	Journalist	Mtanzania Newspaper	P.O.BOX 20773 DSM	0784 404341	revonga@yahoo.com	2700146
247	Richard Muyungi	As. Director of Environment (for PSVPo)	Vice President's	P.O.BOX 5380 DSM	2116995/ 2118416	Tanzania37@hotmail .com	2862003
248	Richard Ole	FINANCE ASSIST	METL	P.O.BOX 20660 DSM	0757 830364/ 0757 830364	langasaniole@gmail. com	
249	Richard Ragal	Representative/ WFP			78720020	Richard.ragan@wfp. org	
250	Richard Y. Kasuga	Spokesperson	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2861319	richard.kasuga@kili mo.go.tz	2124576
251	Rose Ndomba	Agric. Officer	MAFSC	P.O.BOX 9172 DSM	754404712	pps@kilimo.go.tz	
252	Said .H. Mpombo	ECONOMIST	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	255 22286310/255 784309105	<u>mpombos@gmail.co</u> <u>m</u>	
253	Said Ngakhi	PRO	JET	P.O.BOX 1320 DSM	22180641	Sanga1964@yahoo.c om	2861344
254	Said S. Said	MANAGER	ACT	P.O.BOX 13140 DSM	0684405305	Sulemanis74@gmail. com	
255	Samwel Mdachi	Agric. Officer	PMO-RALG	P.O.BOX 1923 Dodoma	0713-656448	kilimotamisemi@gm ail.com	023 2604649
256	Sankana Simkoko	Information Officer	MAFCS	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0687 454545	<u>sankanasimkoko@ya</u> <u>hoo.com</u>	687454545
257	Sergei Mutahiwa	Principal Agric. Officer	MAFCS	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2865642/ 0754851021	<u>smutahiwa@yahoo.c</u> om	2865642
258	Shaban R. Malipulla	Lead Consultant – Sec Land Dev Officer	Agro-Farm Mbozi	P.O.BOX 10528 DSM	0658 765911/ 0756 765911	<u>malipullasr2006@ya</u> <u>hoo.com</u>	
259	Shamuhuna Ali Juma	Waziri - Ardhi Makazi Maji & Nishati	ZANZIBAR	P.O.BOX 238 Zanzibar	0773 911108	shamuhuna@yahoo.c om	
260	Shigeru Vemoto	Second Secretary	Embassy of Japan	P.O.BOX 2577 DSM	0784 555517	Shigeru.nemoto@mo fa.go.jp	
261	Shuichiro Kawagucki	Deputy Head of Mission	Embassy of Japan	P.O.BOX 2577 DSM	0784 555517	Shigeru.nemoto@mo to.go.jp	
262	Sillas D. Mwaka	Farmer	Rukwa	P.O.BOX 8411 DSM	0754 404012	_	
263	Simon L. Lazaro	Ag. Director of Policy & Planning	Ministry of Lands Housing & Human	P.O.BOX 9132 DSM	2113324	<u>lazaros@ardhi.go.tz</u>	231632907

264	Sizya Lugeye	Chief Adviser	Embassy of Ireland	P.O.BOX 9612 DSM	2602355/6	Sizya.lugeye@dfa.ie	
265	Songa wa Sanga	Reporter	The Citizen Newspaper	P.O.BOX 19754 DSM	2450875	songawas@gmail.co m	
266	Sophia E Kaduma	Deputy Permanent Secretary	Ministry of Agriculture	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2863503	dps@kilimo.go.tz	2601874
267	Sophia Mjagu	ECONOMIST	MCDGC	P.O.BOX 3448 DSM	2132958/ 0754-617998	<u>Mjangus200yahoo.co</u> .uk	
268	Sospeter W. Mtemi	AG/. DIRECTOR FOR LAND USE PLANNING	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2860450/ 0762879011	waspeterus@yahoo.c om	
269	Stella Clara	Monitoring & Evaluation analyst	ReSAKSS	P.O.BOX 30709 Nairobi	+254-20- 4223000	a.massawe@cgiaro.o rg	+254 20 4223001
270	Stella Massawe	Monitoring & Evaluation Analyst	Resakss-ECA	P.O.BOX 30709 Nairobi	+254-20- 4223000	s.massawe@cgiar.org	
271	Sued S. Kilahama	Director	Lutukira Mixed Farm	P.O.BOX 22691 DSM	0784 210200	rsralhaj@yahoo.com	2862077
272	Suleiman S. Mohamed	Officer In-charge	MANR – Zanzibar	P.O.BOX 159 Zanzibar	024 2454375	suleshehe@yahoo.co m	+255-24 2452850 0242238512
273	Sylvester Damasi	Journalist	The Guardian Ltd	P.O.BOX 31042 DSM	0715 265655	sylvestusb@yahoo.co m	
274	Tarunvir Chaudhary	First Secretary	High Commission of India	P.O.BOX 2684 DSM	2669048	fspol@hcindiatz.org	2669043/50
275	Tatu Issa	Farmer	Mwanza	P.O.BOX 11683 Mwanza	0716 764549	_	
276	Theresa Daniel Mghanga	Director of Adm & Human Resour.	Ministry of Energy & Minerals	P.O.BOX 2000 DSM	2136211	theresakibeja@yahoo .com	
277	Theresia Henjewele	Task Force	Ministry of Finance	P.O.BOX 9111 DSM	0713 235109	thessiah@yahoo.com	
278	Theresia Peter Msaki	ASST. DIRECTOR POLICIES	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192	2862074	Theresia.msaki@yah oo.ccom	2862077
279	Thomas Mugarula	Farmer	Mwanza	P.O.BOX 93 Mwanza	07134 657694	Thomas@yahoo.com	
280	Tukumbwike Mwakatundu	Ag Chief Internal Auditor	MAFC	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	0754 266226	Mwakatundut@yaho o.co.uk	
281	Valency A. Masangula	Information Officer II	Ministry of Agriculture	P.O.BOX 9192 DSM	2861319	vmasangula@gmail.c om	
282	Vicent Kasambala	Journalist	Upendo FM Radio		718518660	vicentkasambala@ya hoo.com	
283	Wende Maulaga	Task Force	MLDF	P.O.BOX 9254 DSM	0787 166020	wmaulaga@yahoo.co .uk	
284	Wilfred Katwila	News Reporter	The African Newspaper	P.O.BOX DSM	0784 695654	katwilaw@yahoo.co m	
285	Willingis O. Mbogoro	Executive Secretary	Tanzania. Federation of Cooperatives	P.O.BOX 2567 DSM	2184081	mbogorow_mbogoro w@yahoo.com	2125596

286	Win Cuthbert Mleche	Director of Veterinary Services	MLFD	P.O.BOX 9152 DSM	862592	dvs@mifugo.go.tz	
287	Winfrida A. Nshangeki	Director	PMO- RALG	P.O.BOX 1923 Dodoma	026 2321234	Zawibe@yahoo.co	024 2234650
288	Yihenew Zewdie	CAADF Adviser	African Union Commission	P.O.BOX 21220 Addis Ababa, Ethiopia	2.51912E+12	<u>yihenewZ@afircan-</u> <u>Union.org</u>	
289	Yudhistiranto Sungai	Ambasador Ofindonesia	INDONESIA EMBASSY	P.O.BOX 572 DSM	(22)2119119	_	
290	Yukihide Katsuta	Chief Representative	ЛСА	P.O.BOX 9450 DSM	022 2113727	Katsuta.yakihide@jic a.go.pp	022 2112976
291	Zacharia Osanga	Photo Journalist	Mwananchi Communication. Ltd	P.O.BOX 19754 DSM	2450875	osangaz@yahoo.com	
292	Zena Mohamed Mgembe	Diwani – Viti maalum	Manspaa ya Kinondoni	P.O.BOX 91335 DSM		_	2860472
293	Zuhura Bundala	MTAFITI	TENGERU ARUSHA	P.O.BOX 470 ARUSHA	0784-737201	<u>bundalazuhura@yaho</u> <u>o.com</u>	
294	Zuhura Ibrahim	Journalist	STAR TV/RFA		0752 391416	<u>zuhura_ibrahim@yah</u> <u>oo.com</u>	

8.2 Annex 2: The Business Meeting Programme

THE UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA Ministry of Agriculture Food Security and Coperatives



10th-11th November 2011 Blue Pearl Hotel, Dar es Salaam

PROGRAMME OVERVIEW

Time	DAY 1: Technical Issues	Chair			
SESSION I: OFFICIAL OPENING AND SETTING THE SCENE					
8.00-8.30 am	Registration				
8.30-9.00 am	 Arrival and seating of participants: Permanent Secretaries Ministries Representatives of Development Partners Representatives of RECs (SEAC & SADC) Representatives of African Union Commission and NEPAD Arrival of the Vice President of the United Republic of Tanzania H.E Dr Mohamed Gharib Bilal Welcome Statement – Africa Union Commission/ NEPAD Planning and 	Facilitator/ Secretariat			
9. 00 – 9.30 am	H.E. Vice President				
9.30 - 9.45 am	Highlights of the TAFSIP including the experiences and lessons after Post CAADP Compact signing Mr. Mohamed S. Muya , Permanent Secretary , Ministry of Agriculture, Food Security and Co-operatives				
9.45 – 10.00 am	Post Compact Signing process – experiences and lessons leant at Continental and Regional Level – <u>Martin Bwalya</u> Head of CAADP	-			
10.00 - 10.30 am	0.00 - 10.30 am Group Photograph and Health Break				
SESSION II: PLENARY- PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION OF THE TAFSIP REVIEW OUTCOMES					
10 .30 - 10.40 am	Outcomes of the Independent Technical Review – <u>Boaz Blackie</u> <u>Keizire, Head – Technical Review Team</u> – Africa Union Commission	H.E. Vice President			

1:00-2:10pm	Lunch Break/End of Day 1
11.30 – 1.00 pm	Plenary Discussions by All participants on the review outcomes
	Group • Any other
	 Representative of Civil Society Organizations Representative of Country Agricultural Donor Working
	Representative of Private Sector
10.40-11.30 am	Comments/Reactions by National Level Stakeholders Representatives of Farmers Organizations

Day 2: Friday 11 November 2011: Political Buy-in Meeting

8.30 – 9.00 am	Registration	
9.00 - 9. 20 am	 Arrival and Taking seats of Principal Guests Permanent Secretaries, Ministers, Representatives of Development Partners, Representatives of RECs (EAC, & SADC Representatives of African Union Commission and NEPAD, Arrival of His Excellency, the President of the Revolutionary Government of Zanzibar, Dr Ali Mohamed Shein Arrival of Chief Guest – the President of the United Republic of Tanzania, His Excellency President Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete 	Facilitator/ Secretariat
9.30 - 9. 40 am 9. 40 - 10. 20 am	 Welcome Statement: Honourable Minister for Agriculture and Natural Resources, Zanzibar Hon MansoorYussuf Himid Commitment Statement by the Government by Hon. Mustafa Haidi Mkullo and Hon. Omar Yusuf Mzee Ministers for Finance, Mainland and Zanzibar respectively, Statements of Commitment and/or pledges Development Partners US Ambassador to Tanzania, H.E. Alfonso.E. Lenhart Ambassador of Ireland represented by Head of Development, Mr Gerald Considine Ambassador of Japan to Tanzania, H.E. Mr. Masaki Okada Acting Country Director, World Bank – Mercy Tembon Head of Office, DFID, Marshall Elliot Head of World Food Programme, MR Richard Ragan FAO chief of Africa Service, Guy Evers Head of Operations, European Delegation, Enrico Strompelli, Deputy Head Cooperation, Switzerland, Katharina Jenny IFAD ADB, The UN High Level Task Force on Global Food Security Fund, David Nabaro, Others Denmark. (DANIDA), France, Norway, Canada, Sweden, BELGIUM, CHINA, KOREA, INDONESIA, BRAZIL, ETC Private Sector, 	His Excellency President Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete
	 Financial Institutions (CRDB, NBC, Standard Chartered, NMB, ATI) Communication (Vodacom, Airtel, Zantel Non State Actors 	

10.20 – 11.00 am	Farmers Post Business Meeting Roadmap – Mr. Mohamed Muya, Permanent Secretary, MAFC	
10.30 - 11.00 am	 Closing Remarks Amb. Dr Richard Senzibera, Secretary General, EAC Dr. Tomaz Salomão - Executive Secretary, SADC Dr. Asana Meyaki CEO, NEPAD Planning and Coordinating Agency H.E. Rhoda Peace Tumusiime - Commissioner for Rural Economy and Agriculture Closing Speech by the President of the United Republic of Tanzania His Excellency President Dr. Jakaya Mrisho Kikwete 	<u>Facilitator</u>
11.00 - 11.15	Group Photograph	Facilitator
11.30 - 12.30	Lunch Break	

Contact Details

Emmanuel Achayo: Email: <u>emmanuel.achayo@kilimo.go.tz</u> Tel; ... Margaret Ndaba : E-mail : <u>mjzndaba@yahoo.com</u> or <u>margaretndaba@hotmail.com</u> ... Martin Bwalya Email: <u>bwalyam@nepad.org</u> Tel Boaz B. Keizire Email: <u>keizireb@africa-union.org</u> Tel.

8.3 Annex 3: Opening Statements by Dr H Abebe and Prof J. Maghembe

AFRICAN UNION الاتحاد الأفريقي



UNION AFRICAINE

UNIÃO AFRICANA

8.3.1.1.1 Addis Ababa, ETHIOPIA P. O. Box 3243 Telephone 517 700 Fax: 517844 website: <u>www.africa-union.org</u>

Statement

by

Abebe Haile Gabriel

On behalf of

African Union Commission and NEPAD Agency

delivered on the occasion of

the High-level Business Meeting on Post-CAADP Compact of the United Republic of Tanzania

10 November 2011, Dar es Salaam, Tanzania

- Your Excellency Dr. Hohammed Gharib Bilal, Vice President of the United Republic of Tanzania, Honourable Prof. Jumanne A. Maghembe, Minister for Agriculture Food Security and Cooperaties,
- Honourable Ministers and Dignitaries
- Your Excellencies Members of Diplomatic Cops
- Distinguished Representatives from RECs
- Delegates from within the United Republic of Tanzania
- Ladies and Gentlemen all protocl observed.

I, Dr. Ibrahimu Magata, CEO of NEPAD, bring greetings to you all from H.E. Mrs. Rhoda Peace Tumussime, Commissioner for REA, and AUC. On behalf of the African Union Commission and NEPAD Agency, I would like to congratulate the Government of the United Republic of Tanzania under the able leadership of His Excellency President, Jakaya Kikwete for a conducive political and economic environment and, among other things, for the presiding over a promising agricultural sector. The African Union Commission and the NPCA appreciate the process that led to the signing of Tanzania's CAADP Compact (which was presided over by the President himself), and the formulation of Tanzania Agriculture and Food Security Investment Plan (TAFSIP).

In July last year, when Tanzania signed the CAADP Compact here in Dar es Salaam, His Excellency the President himself assured the distinguished delegates that his Government was committed to implementing the CAADP agenda and aligning it with its agriculture policies and strategies. Today we stand here to witness this commitment by the government and all the people of United Republic of Tanzania.

We have noticed that the formulation of the TAFSIP was clearly developed in line with principles and targets that are outlined in the CAADP Compact and was transparent and therefore aligned to the CAADP vision, values and principles. As we will be hearing from the Independent Technical Review, (which we are proudly to have lead), the TAFSIP, is well aligned to both MKUKUTA II and MKUZA II both directly linked to Visions 2020 and 2025 for both, the Mainland and Zanzibar respectively, which are all well aligned to the CAADP framework.

We have been briefed that the country team has already integrated the outcomes of the review in the TAFSIP. This is commendable.

I would like to thank both the stakeholders including donors for supporting and embracing the Independent Technical Review of the TAFSIP and also sharing the outcomes.

The African Union Commission and the NEPAD Planning and Coordinating Agency appreciate the efforts that Development Partners have put in this process especially the commitments to align, harmonize and coordinate development aid for the betterment of Tanzania's Agriculture. We are grateful for financial and other commitments that have been made already and those that will be committed tomorrow and in the near future.

We urge for a stronger and faster implementation of the Roadmap that you developed during this review.

The African Union Commission, UPCA and the associated institutions will seek for stronger commitment in the implementation of the TAFSIP with clear systems for measuring results for impact such that we do not lose the direction provided and guided by your Vision. Attaining your Vision, Growth and Transformation objectives with clear contributions and well attributed actions from agriculture is what will define the value added by CAADP. A significant reduction or elimination of hunger and malnutrition, a rise in jobs incomes of the farming and non-farming households and a transformed economy through agriculture is what will define our added value in Tanzania's efforts. This is a fundamental reason why we are part of this process and we remain committed to working closely with you in this pursuit.

The AUC & NPCA will continue to pledge our commitment to strengthen our efforts in delivering our needed support derived from our mandate and directed by the Member States.

We will continue to coordinate continental policy harmonization efforts, create partnerships, advocate and mobilize resources for supporting the implementation of the plans, programmes and projects.

We will strengthen our efforts in ensuring a harmonized policy environment, coordinate efforts and strengthen capacities at continental level for all this to happen.

We will work with you to strengthen coordination at every level. We are now embarking on the process of bringing all relevant partners from every sector together to discuss country's plan, and then devise a way of implementing it effectively, efficiently and without unnecessary delays. This is the fundamental reason why we are meeting today together with our strategic development partners.

I must say we are encouraged by the featuring of Tanzania among the champion countries in the accelerated implementation of CAADP and pursuit of the vision of a food-secure Africa. Specifically, the efforts, resources and partnerships established around the SAGCOT are of our serious appreciation. That is what we have witnessed during the engagement of the private sector players over the last few years. This trend of commitment is true to the message that H.E President Kikwete delivered at the signing of the Compact last year.

We look forward to, putting in place coordination and accountability systems that will guarantee the delivery of TAFSIP objectives

I thank you for listening to me.

OPENING STATEMENT BY THE MINISTER FOR GRICULTURE FOOD SECURITY AND COOPERATIVES -Prof. JUMANNE A. MAGHEMBE (MP)

- Your Excellency, Dr. Mohammed Gharib Bilal, Vice President of The United Republic of Tanzania,
- H.E. Rhoda Peace Tumusiime, Au Commissioner for Rural Economy and Agriculture,
- Honorable Ministers,
- Dr. Ibrahim Assane Mayaki, CEO NAPAD Secretariate,
- Excellencies Ambassadors, Heads of Mission and Members of the Diplomatic Corps;
- Representatives of Regional Economic Communities,
- Colleagues from Government, Farmers, Private Sector, Civil Societies,
- Distinguished Guests,
- Ladies and Gentlemen,

Your Excellency, On behalf of the Ministry of Agriculture Food Security and Cooperatives, Agriculture Sector Lead Ministries (ASLMs), and on my own behalf, I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you all to the CAADP Post-Compact Business Meeting. May I also cordially welcome our foreign colleagues to Dar es salaam. I hope you have already found your stay in Dar es salaam most comfortable, enjoyable, memorable and rewarding. The ASLMs, and specifically the CAADP Task Force will do their best to ensure that you feel at home. **Your Excellency,** we may recall that on 8th July, 2010, Tanzania signed the CAADP Compact which was the first step towards full implementation of the CAADP agenda in Tanzania. The Compact was signed by various agricultural sector stakeholders in the country, including the Government, farmers' representatives, the private sector, representatives of Civil Society Organizations and Development Partners. By signing the Compact, the stakeholders agreed to commit themselves to implement the African agricultural agenda including increasing agricultural investments in our countries.

Your Excellency, Agriculture is the main sector in our economy. It supports the livelihood of 77.5% of all the people of Tanzania and provides 95% of all the food we eat. However, our agriculture is largely rain fed with farms utilized only during the rainy season and lying idle for 8 months in the year. The use of irrigation represents less than 1% of the arable land that can be irrigated. In addition to this challenge, our agriculture sector is characterized by low productivity in part because of low use of inputs including improved seed and fertilizers.

The Horticulture industry is at its infancy inspite of the great potential for vegetable, fruit and flower production and we are at the very beginning of establishing mainstream markets for our main commodities. Your Excellency, I have the honour and pleasure to report that Tanzania has developed the Tanzania Agriculture and Food Security Investment Plan (TAFSIP); which is another milestone for the implementation of CAADP in our country. The TAFSIP which is a comprehensive investment plan aims at mobilizing resources required for implementing agricultural and food security programmes under the Agricultural Sector Development Programme (ASDP) and Agricultural Strategic Plan (ASP) for Mainland and Zanzibar respectively. The Plan is complementary to KILIMO KWANZA and the Agricultural Transformation Initiatives (ATI), visions and pillars for accerelating transformation of agriculture in the Mainland and Zanzibar respectively. This plan will address the issues raised and accelerate growth in the sector.

Today we are launching the TAFSIP for your endorsement and discussions on approaches to its successful implementation; on the use of the proposed investments to open up more opportunities so that agriculture becomes the engine of growth and development in Tanzania. This will in turn increase rural incomes and spur economic activities that will, when sustained, eradicate poverty. The Plan has been prepared bearing in mind the needs of agricultural stakeholders in Tanzania particularly farmers and other categories of stakeholders including the private sector and non-state actors (Community and Faith Based Organizations – CBOs/FBOs)

Your Excellency, while the highlights of the Plan will be presented later during the day, allow me to mention that the TAFSIP has addressed all the four pillars of CAADP and concentrated on seven priority investment areas. These key Investment areas are:

- Irrigation Development, Sustainable Water Resources and Land Use Management;
- Agricultural Productivity and Commercialisation;
- Improvement of Rural Infrastructure, Market Access and Trade;
- Private Sector Development;
- Food and Nutrition Security;
- Disaster Management, Climate Change Adaptation and Mitigation; and
- Policy Reform and Institutional Support.

Your Excellency, the seven investment areas have also taken into account the findings and recommendations of the Stock Taking exercise as well as those of the CAADP- Compact stakeholders workshops. These were complemented by the findings and recommendations from the Agricultural Sector and Public Expenditure Reviews which were carried out in November 2010. Among other things, the Review called for increased public and private sector investments in Agriculture on the grounds that unless the subsistence rural economy is transformed into a market economy and linked to other activities through forward and backward linkages, efforts towards transformation of our rural areas and poverty reduction will remain dismal. This and other research findings on the sector justify the TAFSIP and its priority areas.

Your Excellency, TAFSIP will be implemented through existing frameworks and programs addressing the agricultural sector including synergies like SAGCOT, Feed the Future, Market Infrastructure Value Addition and Rural Finance (MIVARF), Tanzania Bread Basket Initiative and the South Highland Food Systems Programme among others. Recently, KILIMO KWANZA for Mainland and the Agricultural Transformation Initiative (ATI) for Zanzibar have been developed to catalyze the existing efforts towards achieving food and nutrition security and promote overall growth of the sector. It is envisaged that successful implementation of TAFSIP will allow the agriculture sector to do things differently for the betterment of the livelihood of the rural poor.

Your Excellency, Lastly, let me thank the African Union and NEPAD for their exceptional efforts in promoting CAADP. I'm particularly thankful for the high quality professional review made on our CAADP proposal. This review led to this excellent document we are discussing today. I want also to take this opportunity to thank the Task Force, the

Drafting Team and all those who were involved in one way or another in formulating the TAFSIP.

Your Excellency, I once again thank you for finding time to lead us in these important discussions and hope that through your active participation and good leadership, we will be able to have fruitful deliberations and lay a foundation for the implementation of the TAFSIP and a progressive agricultural sector for Tanzania.

Thank you very much for your attention

8.4 Annex IV: Presentation and deliberations by plenary session participants

(a)	Comments	/Reactions	bv	National	Level	stakeholders
(•••)	Commentes		~ .	1 (MUIOIIMI	10,01	Stantonatio

SN	NAME	ORGANIZATION	COMMENTS
1	Mr. Mbogoro	Farmers Organization	• Commended on initiatives especially on food security and nutrition and marketing of agriculture products. The sector observes that the programme is so ambitious but the government should be more committed and need real commitments from other sectors especially in this liberated economy.
2	Mr. Felix Mosha	Private sector	• Commended on the TAFSIP initiatives on the fact that, the largest component of the Private Sector in Tanzania is Agriculture since it include all types of farmers. Furthermore, he stressed that, the Private Sector must shoulder the transformation of agriculture with the Government providing an enabling environment. The Private sector reaffirms to continue this process and support the initiatives.
3	Thomas Hobgood(Tom)	USAID	 Commended on the TAFSIP initiatives and believe that, this comprehensive approach will reduce poverty but as we move forward it will be important to measure the impact on poverty reduction. We will also work together to expand the ASDP to be the implementing mechanism for the TAFSIP to include both basket and nonbasket funders, and to the expansion of the ASP in Zanzibar. We must ensure that the seven program areas identified in TAFSIP and the new indicators are included in ASDP/ASP and we look forward to supporting Tanzania as it increases its budget allocation to agriculture up to 10% as a part of the CAADP process. Look forward to the reduction of major barriers in the enabling environment for agriculture and agri-business development, including the regulatory framework. Continue working together to improve agriculture statistics and increase the capacity to do M&E and policy analysis based on reliable data and statistics.
4	Justine	ANSAF (Civil society	• Commend on the effort to face the challenges

	representative)	 that will contribute to more improvement of the sector. Suggested to use wisely 10% of the budget to promote Small-scale farmers and women groups The government should ensure land availability, investments and negotiations are fair. The Civil societies are positive with land policy in the country and urged that, this should be maintained to promote more investment. Lastly the sector was keen on information dissemination so that TAFSIP to be understood by the farming community Irrigation is a starting point for small farmers; therefore the government should invest more in this area.
--	-----------------	--

(b) Comments from other participants (Plenary discussion by all participants on the review outcomes)

SN	NAME	ORGANIZATION	COMMENTS						
1	Dickson	Kilimo Kwanza Forum Champion	 In creating awareness on TAFSIP media should be involved He suggested the government to create the Ministry of Cooperative and Rural development to assist villages form their own cooperatives to promote agriculture. 						
2	Daniel Ngowi	Consultant- Economics	 For successful agriculture We need to integrate agriculture transformation and rural development strategy to complement each other in efforts to reduce poverty We need to ensure consistency agricultural policy implementation to farmers (e.g. sale burns, road blocks etc). Let farmers produce as it applies to other producers such as manufacturers The Government should be commitment to implement the agricultural transformation along with prompt disbursement of funds and timely supply of inputs. 						

	T (T7 1 '		
3	Laurent Kaburira	MVIWATA	 Normally small scale farmers are only involved in the latest stage of the process. However, they are main target group, major implementers and the mostly affected ones by the outcomes. Therefore, there is a need to define the real representative of farmers and ensure that they are involved in the whole process. Land access, use and ownership have been created a lot of conflicts in communities following investment in agriculture. Therefore, proper engagement of farmers in land acquiring and ownership process should be clearly defined. There is a need for the government to ensure proper coordination and monitoring of agriculture subsidies to support this initiative. There is a need for continued human resource capacity development but the government should put a mechanism to assess to what extent the resources/implementation done in relation to capacity building is translated into improvement of livelihood of rural communities.
4	Stella Massawe	ReSSAKS	• There is a need to learn from the past successes and
			 failures in African agricultural interventions so as to better design the implementation of TAFSIP While irrigation is important area there is also evidence that most of the irrigation programmes implemented in Africa have failed because of various factors including financial capacity to maintain irrigation infrastructure, institutional managerial capacity among others. It will be good to design measure to ensure that productivity gains from irrigation will benefit the framers through supporting markets for agricultural products, post harvest handling and measures. Lets learn from success and failures
5	Isaac Wanna	Farmer	 Let open the new market for food crops The CAADP help us -small holder farmers to form the small holder crop societies in order to look at the market across the regional Market Let's give power to SGR to compete with private sector in the market for food security and nutrition for the people of Tanzania Let SGR be open for other crops (like sorghum, rice etc.) than maize in order to increase chance of small farmers to gain market. Let fast track establishment of our bank either cooperative and rural Development bank or National agriculture Bank.

6	Sucon Dinai	MAT(Morket access and	• Commended on the TAECID formulation and
6	Susan Bingi	MAT(Market access and Trade programme)- Uganda	 Commended on the TAFSIP formulation process as it engages a wide range of stakeholders. The main challenge in implementation is Cross-sector engagement if not facilitated and nurtured. Trade and Agriculture Sector must be assisted to strengthen linkages because the sector are mutually reinforcing especially for agro-economics Tanzania should take advantage of initiative such as the "Aid for Trade" that promotes using Trade as a driver for development and also a fund to support such processes. Cross sector collaboration can be enhanced with information exchange forums and preparation of integrated projects
7	Audax Rukonge	ANSAF	 Financing gap – If the gap is 4.7 Trillion Shs. how are we planning to ensure the beneficiaries of funds towards TAFSIP (especially small holder farmers) are supported to benefit from initiative? Are the current policies &practices (collateral and Interest rates) supporting easy/equitable access to credit facilities? With over 60% of the resources going to production &commercialization and bigger portion into input subsidies; how long are we going to continue giving handouts to our farmers? Is there a time-frame for hand out period? There are several initiatives towards promoting agriculture such as ASDP, SAGCOT and others. From the figures presented, financing - is it correct to conclude that, the allocation in TAFSIP are actually for ASDP, SAGCOT and TAFSIP itself? Is TAFSIP funding separate from the current funding modalities?
8	Prof. Benolantunguka Tiisekwa	SUA	 Capacity and resources to support irrigation are inadequate, in order to implement some of the activities we need engineers plus other experts. Consistence with this, during National Agriculture Research Support meeting (last year), one of the recommendation from the Prime Minister's office was to support Research Institutes including SUA to offer quality research and training.
9	Kikokotha Kiwanga	SUKI –Initiative for Social and Economic Development	 On the way to a successful strategic implementation of TAFSIP, there is unparallel need to support technological innovations and initiatives for sustainable agriculture practices. This will promote green development that includes not only social equity i.e. reduction of social inequalities and economic development but also protection reservation and improvement of our environment.

10	Bruno Ndunguru	TRIT	 The current ASDP Secretariat is weak. It needs strengthening and clearly defining its responsibilities. Would the creation of an agency such as TANROADS serve the purpose? The composition of the technical committee seems to have directors from the government Ministries. Would it be useful to include academia, Private Sector and NSA etc? Hopefully the strategic objective will be translated into action plan which clearly indicates how different are we going to do things to achieve our goals in the strategic objectives.
			 On a practical point how realistic is it to have Annual Presidential retreat on TAFSIP? Strengthening of entire value chain needs more attention.
11	Jacqueline Nkindi	ТАНА	 Emphasis should be put on supporting farmers but also on other actors along the value chain Traders should be ensured that they are well coordinated and empowered to play effective role in connecting the production and market side Q: SAGCOT – Initiative - what about other corridors are there any plans to institute a similar programme in other zones?
12	Joel A. Kalagho	Agriculturaladviser-PrivateSectordevelopment(SWISSAGENCYFORDEVELOPMENTANDCOOPERATION)	 TAFSIP has the potential to make coordination work which is crucial in agriculture transformation. The challenge will be to make it into practice TAFSIP Implementation should also make sure that, it is building on the "Quick Wins" and the best practices on the ground not only looking for new things. Tap the best practices, packages and disseminate. Include and tap into research and development (R&D) in making TAFSIP innovative Emphasize making market work better for the poor smallholder farmers focusing on addressing on the systemic issues that fails the market

COMMITMENTS (All commended the president SN NAME **ORGANIZATIO** initiatives for agriculture sector development) Ν Hon. Representative Minister for Commit to increase the budget allocation of the 1 • Finance sector to reach 10% (Mainland) Commit to ensure highest standard of leadership Ensure that, TAFSIP is implemented with full • involvement of all stakeholders Maintain environmental sustainability • Mwinyihaji Zanzibar 2 Hon. To ensure sustainable financial resources for the • Makame current and long term food production To ensure there is highest standard of • leadership The government will strengthen engagement of • broad range of all stakeholder s (CSO's, PS, NSA, Women farmers and Youth) Maintain environmental sustainability To continue with policy and institutional reforms Ensure implementation of TAFSIP meet long • term return Strong coordination and accountability. • 3 H.E Alfonso E. Lenhart USA Ambassador Agreed to support the programs as they are • impressed with country plans Agreed to Support private sector programmes Agreed to Support food security and nutrition programs through Feed the Future • SAGCOT • ASDP/ASP Mr. Gerald Considine Ireland - Head of 4 To them ASDP/ASP remains the program to be Development supported on its implementation and coordination. They agreed to support the main challenges of poverty reduction, under-nutrition problems and improvement of value chain. Based on that, they will continue supporting farmer empowerment targeting women and pastoralists communities H.E 5 Francisco Carlos Brazil Ambassador Their support will base on FAO priorities to • Soares Luz Tanzania especially on Food security and rural development. Brazil is willing to provide South-South •

8.5 Annex V: Statements of Commitments made by Govt, Dev. Partners and Stakeholders

			cooperation, not only through technical cooperation and training, but also through more structuring projects like the one envisaged for cotton, cashew nuts and livestock.
6	H.E Masaki Okada	Japan Ambassador	• They will continue supporting rice production programmes
7	Mercy Tembon	World Bank-Acting country director	 The World Bank has long supported the development of URT agriculture Sector. The current centerpiece of this support was US\$155 million commitment to the ASDP basket fund In compliment, they provided US\$ 160 to support the seed and fertilizer subsidies under accelerated Food Security Programme. Also they are providing an additional support for regional funding to enhance Tanzania's position as the regional center of excellence for improved rice technology. Each of these commitments are on-budget, and in support of the larger commitments of the ASD and now TAFSIP. As agreed on term of country Assistance Strategy, WB hope to provide US\$300 million in continuing support for the ASDP and additional US\$ 60 million in support of the landmark, SAGCOT, Public and Private Partnership initiatives as these lie at the center of the TAFSIP. The WB jointly signed the compact and committed to continue to support coordination in agriculture programmes.
8	Marshall Elliot	DFID	• They are with the government to support TAFSIP
9	Richard Ragan	WFP	• Commended on the program and will continue to support the activities as they were very much involved in the programme support.
10	Guys Evers	FAO-Chief of Africa Service	• Based on history on agriculture support the organization will continue to support fisheries and environment programmes. The main financing aid will be through IFAD. Also will continue to support the ASDP/ASP.
11	Enrico Strompell	European Delegation	• The ED has its contribution of 150€ to support Rural development, Standards and Quality control activities, Value chain development, rural roads and infrastructure. Also they will support sugar sector and micro-credits on E- food facility, rice sector, SAGCOT and PPP.
12	Katherine Jenny	CDC- Switzerland	• Building on past achievements and recognizing the efforts of the Government of Tanzania and other stakeholders, Switzerland decided to

			 increase her support towards the building of sustainable and effective agricultural markets for the benefit of the smallholder famers in its new cooperation programme with Tanzania (about 1/3 of the annual budget). They are absolutely committed to align their activities with the TAFSIP and look forward to becoming an active member in the Agricultural Working Group of the DPs to coordinate with others and contribute to the dialogue in this important area.
13	Mwatima Juma	IFAD	 IFAD motto has always been supporting farmers to overcome poverty and on our recent contribution(in collaboration with AfDB and AGRA) of US\$150 million to support market infrastructure, value addition and rural finance is an indication of support to make agriculture profitable IFAD is looking forward to participate in design of expanded ASDP which incorporate TAFSIP for both Mainland and Zanzibar.
14	Nicomed Bohay	CRDB - Financial Institutions Representative	 On behalf of Banking Institutions in Tanzania the sector will support private sector initiatives on agribusiness. CRDB Bank is hereby committing to increase lending to agricultural sector value chain by 20%, an increase of about Tshs. 72.8 billion for financial year 2012 alone, and further increase gradually for the following years.
15	Audax Rukonge	ANSAF-Civil Society representative	 They agreed to support the initiatives by complimenting the programme by mobilizing resources to Help small holder producers along the value chains. Assist in coping strategies on climate change issues and mitigation Awareness creation to assist farmers access the resources

8.6 Annex VI: The Roadmap

	Financial Year 2011/2012										
S/N	Main Tasks	Lead Responsibility	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Marc	Ар	May	June	July
	Pre-Implementation Activities										
1.	Consolidate issues emerging from the Tanzania CAADP Business Meeting AND UNDERTAKE REVISIONS OF THE Road map based on the feed back from the meeting by December 2011 .	ASLMs, MANR, and CAADP Secretariat									
2.	Follow up on the commitments made by stakeholders (DPs, Governmnet, Private sector etc.) at the Business Meeting by March 2012	ASLMs, MANR, and CAADP Secretariat									
3.	Based on the outcome of the Business Meeting develop detailed implementation framework for the programmes in the context of the Agricultural Sector Development programme (ASDP) in the mainland and the Agricultural Strategic Plan (ASP) in Zanzibar to be complete by April 2012	ASLMs/Task Force									
4.	In line with the TAFSIP priority investment areas reasign Technical /Thermatic Working Groups (TWGs) addtion tasks to support the formulation of Action Plans for the implementation of the programmes.	TCDs, DPs, FAO, AUC-NEPAD, Pillar Institutions, ReSAKSS									
5.	Assess capacity building needs and implement capacity building programmes for the TWGs and other key actors by March 2012 .	ASLMs, MANR, DPs, Private Sector									
6.	Based on the existing policy and institutional gaps, review and update policies and support institutional development as well as enforce regulations that will enable smooth implementation of TAFSIP.	ASLMs, MANR, DPs, Private Sector									
7.	Undertake stakeholder discussions to agree on coordination mechanism by February 2012 .	ASLMs, MANR, DPs, Private Sector									
8.	Faciliate extended ASDP/ASP Coordination throughout the implementation of ASDP as on ongoing process.	ASLMs, MANR, DPs, Private Sector									
9.	Harmonize resources mobilization in line with commitmenets made in support of TAFSIP by April 2012 .	ASLMs, MANR, DPs, Private Sector									

2011/2012 Б. 1 37

8.7 Annex VII: Closing speech by His excellence's The President of THE United Republic of Tanzania HE Dr. J. M. Kikwete,

- Your Excellence, Vice President, Mohamed M.M. Gharib Bilal,
- Honorable Ministers, from Mainland and Zanzibar,
- Excellencies Ambassadors and Members of Diplomatic Corp,
- H.E. Rhoda Peace Tumusiime, AU Commissioner for Rural Economy and Agriculture,
- Representatives from Regional Economic Communities,
- EAC and SADC,
- NEPAD Representative,
- Colleagues from Government, Permanent Secretaries, Civil Societies and Media represented here,
- Distinguished Guests,
- Ladies and Gentlemen,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

We have now come to the end of our meeting. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your rich contributions to our discussions, which have enabled us to conclude our programme successfully. I would also like to extend my gratitude to all the delegates who took time to travel from far to Dar-es-Salaam, to participate in this important high-level business meeting. Indeed, your presence shows the commitment that you share in pushing forward the agricultural sector in Tanzania.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

The agricultural sector in Tanzania is and will remain the foundation of our economic development. It is a sector that provides our food, raw materials for industries, a major source of forex and employment for **80 percent** of our population. It is therefore apparent that in order for the country to stay free of hunger and poverty, special attention has to be accorded to this sector. We have tried in the past and we continue to comprehensively address the challenges that are facing this important sector which are numerous but not insurmountable. It is our belief that by implementing the various initiatives included in the TAFSIP we will move forward and achieve our development objectives.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

I am happy with the commitment of supporting to TAFSIP expressed by our development partners who had the opportunity to speak and those who did not but have said so loudly and clearly. I can assure you that my Government is fully committed to the implementation of the agricultural development agenda. Particularly we are committed to allocate at least **10 percent** of annual budget to agricultural sector. We have started to move towards that end.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

We welcome the commitment by CRDB and the Civil Society Organizations. We recognize that for the CAADP objectives to be achieved, private sector should take a central role. I call upon the private sector investors from both within and outside Tanzania to make use of the numerous investment and trade opportunities in the agricultural sector for a win-win outcome. The climate for investment in Tanzania and in the agricultural sector in particular is attractive. We have a huge portfolio for possible investment areas, which include production, processing and trade. The market base in the country and across the Regional Economic Communities is also huge, with the East African Development (EAC), Southern African Community Community (SADC) and the presently negotiated tripartite arrangements under (COMESA, EAC and SADC) offering attractive market possibilities.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

I once again thank you for attending this event and showing your commitment in supporting the agricultural sector. Let's all together make the dream of a green revolution in Tanzania a reality by implementing the TAFSIP.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

With these few remarks, I wish to declare the start of implementation of the TAFSIP and the TAFSIP Business Meeting closed.

I thank you for listening